
February 11, 2022 
 
Residents/Family/Friends/Staff, 
 
Anticipated Return to New Normal Date:   Pending no additional Resident cases of Covid-19, 
our projected "return to new normal" date is Friday February 18th.  On this day our clinical 
floors will be permitted to comingle again.  Additionally, the 1st floor dining room and facility 
organized group activities will resume in the afternoon.   
 
Positivity rate: Hamilton County's positivity rate has decreased to 15.34% through the week of 
2/2. This is a 5.31% decrease over last week's reported positivity rate through 1/25. 
 
Vaccine Clinic: Our next vaccine clinic will be held on Tuesday February 15, 2022. Moderna 
and Pfizer boosters will be available. Anyone starting a Covid vaccination series will have 
Moderna administered.  Please let us know if you are interested in participating.  
 
Super Bowl Sunday:  There is much enthusiasm swirling around Beechwood today in 
preparation for the Super Bowl on Sunday.  The hallways are decorated with posters and 
balloons. People are decked out in their best fanwear. Activities has prepared Crush and Root 
Beer floats for everyone while the Kitchen has prepared themed cookies for the Residents.  We 
anticipate the hallways to be filled with much cheering Sunday evening.   
 
As always, if you have any questions please contact Heather Hefren 
hhefren@beechwoodhome.com (Director of Social Services),  Scot Harmon 
sharmon@beechwoodhome.com (Administrator) and/or Patricia Clark 
pclark@beechwoodhome.com  (CEO). 
 
Sincerely, Scot Harmon (Administrator) & Patricia Clark, DM (CEO, Administrator)   
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